Letter of Invitation to Participate in History of Nursing in Calgary and Vancouver Research

Invitation to participate

“Understanding Women’s Labour, 1960-1976: Work, Nursing and Motherhood”
This is an invitation to participate in a research study. The purpose of the study is to discover, through completion of a 15 minute demographic questionnaire and a 75 minute audio-taped confidential conversation, your unique experience of being a nurse in western Canada the 1960s and early 1970s. This demographic questionnaire and audio-taped conversation will take place in a location of your choice or over the telephone. Participants will have the option of not completing the demographic questionnaire.  Participation in this study is entirely voluntary, and if you agree to participate, you may change your mind and withdraw at any point without the need for explanation. You need not answer any questions that you are not comfortable answering nor do you need to address any topic you are not comfortable addressing, including questions on the demographic questionnaire.

The criteria for this research is that you received your nursing education in either Calgary, Alberta or Vancouver, Canada between 1960-1976

These conversations will be relatively unstructured, but some questions could include:  

“What was your experience of becoming a nurse in western Canada in the 1960s and early 1970s and did your role as a woman at that time influence that experience?”
“How did your role as a woman influence your experience of being a nurse during this time period?”

“What other factors were significant in shaping your experience of being a nurse during this time period?”

“What meaning do you now make of being a nurse during this time period?”

“What questions about the experience of being a nurse during this time period have not been asked in this interview and that are important for me to know about?”
If these topics are of interest to you, please call or email Margaret Scaia, RN, MN, PhD (C) at the University of Victoria. I can be reached at 250-598-9994 to leave a confidential voice mail message, or email to mrscaia@uvic.ca.

This study is funded by the SSHRC (Social Sciences and Humanities Research Council) and is conducted under the terms of the Tri-Council Policy: Ethical Conduct for Research Involving Human Subjects document.
